Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

We write to request inspection records for Victoria road east Leicester, just before the junction of Cordelia Close Leicester LE5 0LE and the immediate surrounding area from 01/01/2018 to present since we have recently received notification of a personal injury claim arising from a defective chamber situated at the above location. 

We require street inspection records to include, driven surveys , walk- about surveys and any other general maintenance records to. 
Please see attached the details for the inspections and works orders carried out in the area surrounding Victoria Road East, just before the junction of Cordelia Close.
Please note that details of third parties involved have been redacted (removed). 

The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release.


For the sake of completeness, we should appreciate confirmation as to whether any s81 notices were issued in relation to the subject defect. We have searched our database and have been unable to locate any as such, we would be grateful if you would please confirm if such notice exists. If it does, please provide a copy.
On record we have a defective triple lid chamber S81 notification that was sent to Virgin Media on 24th June 2015, via ETON for the location opposite Braybrooke Road. Defective chamber is reference EW100D00169570, logged under Virgin Media reference VM/CIP/249768. 


Please also advise how often inspections are undertaken along with the method of inspection and a copy of your inspection policy.

The details show that there have been 8 walked inspections over the past 2 years and that 4 works orders have been issued and carried out in the area in question.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

